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LEICESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAY FORUM 
FOR BLABY 

 

 
 
 

 
TUESDAY, 31 JANUARY 2017 AT 4.30 PM 

 
TO BE HELD AT COUNCIL CHAMBER AT BLABY DISTRICT 

COUNCIL OFFICES 
 

AGENDA 
 

Item     Pages 
 
1.  

  
Chairman's welcome  
 

  

2.  
  

Apologies for absence  
 

  

3.  
  

Any other items which the Chairman has decided to take 
as urgent elsewhere on the agenda  
 

  

4.  
  

Declarations of interest in respect of items on the agenda  
 

  

5.  
  

Minutes of the previous meeting  
 

 (Pages 3 - 10) 

6.  
  

Chairman's update on issues considered at the previous 
meeting  
 

  

 (a) Grass Cutting update  (Pages 11 - 14) 
   

 (a) Highway Maintenance update  (Pages 15 - 52) 
   

 (a) 2016 Air Quality Annual Status Report (ASR) - Blaby District 
Council  

(Pages 53 - 
110) 

   

7.  
  

Presentation of Petitions under Standing Order 36  
 

  

 A petition with 120 signatures from Peter and Rachel Aspinall on 
behalf of the Barry Drive residents will be presented. The petition 
requests a public consultation on traffic issues facing residents of 
the Barry Drive Estate, Kirby Muxloe. 
 
“We the undersigned residents of Kirby Muxloe call upon our elected 
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representatives Councillors Richard Blunt, Tony Greenwood and 
Chris Frost to petition Blaby District Council to call on the Council to 
initiate a judicial review into their perverse decision to grant planning 
permission for Taylor Wimpey’s planning application number 
14/0917/1/0X at Barry Close/Barry Drive, Kirby Muxloe. 
 
We the undersigned residents of Kirby Muxloe call upon Councillors 
Tony Greenwood, Chris Frost and all our Local Councillors for the 
Parish Council to offer financial support to Kirby Muxloe Residents 
Action Group to apply for a judicial review. 
 
The safety of the residents of the Barry Drive Estate is already 
threatened at the Barry Close access and also along the rat run from 
the A47 Hinckley/Maytree Drive Junction, into Cherrytree Avenue, 
Barbara Avenue, Barry Drive and Station Road.  Once the 
Lubbesthorpe New Town has been built.  In the next two years a 
minimum of 2000 cars will exit at the Beggars Lane/A47 junction 
many opting to use the rat run down Maytree Drive. 
 
This will create a dangerous and chaotic situation and threatens the 
quality of life of local residents.  Please give us the support we 
need.” 
 

8.  
  

2016/17 maintenance and improvements programmes - 
information item  
 

 (Pages 111 - 
118) 

9.  
  

Programme of traffic management work- current position- 
information item  
 

 (Pages 119 - 
122) 

10.  
  

On-going action statement- nothing to report  
 

  

11.  
  

Items for future discussion  
 

  

 Will Members please submit these in writing to the officers 
prior to the meeting 
 

 

12.  
  

Any other items the Chairman has decided is urgent  
 

  

13.  
  

Date of next meeting- Tuesday 13th June 2017- 4.30PM at 
Blaby District Council Offices  
 

  

14.  
  

Chairman's closing remarks  
 

  


